
TOWN OF SCHERERVILLE    SCHERERVILLE, INDIANA 

 REGULAR UTILITY BOARD MEETING  APRIL 9, 2025  

 

  

The Regular Utility Board Meeting of the Town of 

Schererville, IN was called to order by President Thomas 

Schmitt at 6:38 p.m., in the Schererville Town Hall, 10 E. 

Joliet Street Schererville, IN. 

 

 Attendance was taken with the following Board Members 

present: Caleb S. Johnson, Rob Guetzloff, Robin Arvanitis and 

Thomas Schmitt.  Board Member absent:  Kevin Connelly.  Staff 

members present:  Attorney David Austgen, Fire Chief Robert 

Patterson, Police Chief Pete Sormaz, Deputy Fire Chief Dave 

Meyer, Deputy Police Chief Steven McNamara, Park Superintendent 

John Novacich, IT AJ Garcia, Town Engineer Neil Simstad, Public 

Works Director Chad Nondorf, Director of Operations Andy 

Hansen, Town Manager Jim Gorman, Clerk-Treasurer Michael 

Troxell and Recording Secretary Robin Thiel.  

 

 THEREUPON, Approval of the minutes.   Mr. Johnson made a 

motion to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2025 Public 

Meeting, seconded by Mrs. Arvanitis.  All in favor (4-0). 

     

 THEREUPON, Claims 

 
A. APV #119161 - APV #119557 on the Wastewater Docket, Totaling  
   $1,383,399.70 

B. Various Funds, First National Bank of Omaha, Credit Card Charges,  
   $10,512.59 

   C. Various Funds, Austgen Kuiper Jasaitis, March Legal, $17,267.70  

   D. Various Funds, Grainger, Parts & Supplies, $394.17  

   E. Various Funds, Unifirst, Clothing & Towels, $1,290.45  

   F. Various Funds, Auto-Wares, Parts, $11,830.87  

   G. Various Funds, Office Depot, Office Supplies, $183.96  

   H. WW O&M Fund, Napa, Parts & Supplies, $727.82  

   I. Various Funds, Menards, Supplies, $2,696.12  

   J. Various Funds, Invoice Cloud, Invoice #574-225-3, $135.00  

   K. Various Funds, MC Tools, Subscription Renewal, $6,565.11 

 

 Mr. Guetzloff made a motion to accept the claims as 

presented, seconded by Mrs. Arvanitis.   All in favor (4-0). 
 

THEREUPON, Correspondence  NONE 

 

 THEREUPON, Reports    

 

 Mr. Gorman reported on the project going on down at the 

Wastewater Treatment Plant.  He stated the replacement of the 

bio-solids building is about 40% complete.  Once that building 

is fully completed we will transfer all of the sludge to that 

one side and then start demolition on phase two of that 

building.   

 

 THEREUPON, Old Business  NONE 

 

 THEREUPON, New Business   NONE  

  

 THEREUPON, Business from the floor NONE 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

       

                                    

_______________________________ 

    THOMAS SCHMITT 

    UTILITY BOARD PRESIDENT 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

MICHAEL A TROXELL, IAMCA, CMC, ACPFIM, CPFA, CMO 
CLERK-TRESURER 
 

A TRUE COPY 


